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Newsletter 2 ς Thursday, 8th February 2018 

 
 

PRINCIPAL AWARDS ̧ Grades Prep, One & Two  
Pearl T - Prep Floyd: Pearl always has a big smile on her face and has settled into school with ease. She is kind to everyone 

around her and always uses her manners. Keep up the great work Pearl! 

Hadley G - Prep Haxby: for making a fantastic start to school. Every morning Hadley has a smile on his face and is enthusiastic 

to start the day. He always uses beautiful manners and looks for ways to help others. Keep up the great work Hadley! 

Hardy McC  ï Prep/One Arthur / Rodda: for working so hard during his first week of prep! Hardy always tries his best and does 

everything with a smile on his face. Keep up the great work Hardy! 

Audrey H ï 1/2 Greer: for a brilliant start to the year. Audrey approaches every task with determination and a positive attitude.  

  Mikayla OôD ï 1/2 McClellan: for an awesome start to the year. Mikayla always demonstrates respect in the classroom and uses 

her initiative to help others when needed. 

Adam G ï 1/2 Pesina / Rodda: for a brilliant start to the year. Adam approaches every task with determination and a positive 

attitude. 

Arlie C  ï 1/2 Vernon: for demonstrating leadership in the classroom. Arlie is a responsible student who enjoys helping others. 

Thanks Arlie for everything you do. 

 

VALUE TREE AWARDS 
Friendliness:  Jack G, Max P-L, Cooper S, Harley W 

Personal Achievement: Hardy Mc, Thomas S 

Responsibility: Logan E, Ingrid G 

Team Spirit: Joni H 

 

Sports award  
Ezel K ï Prep Floyd: for his enthusiastic participation in Physical Education and his outstanding sportsmanship. 

 

Art Award  
Ryan R ï 5/6 Stevens: Ryan has started 2018 in Art brilliantly. He worked hard all lesson to create a Name Grid for 

his sketchbook. Keep up the great work Ryan. 
 

Music Award  
No award this week 

 

Lote award  
No award this week 

 

Principal: Mr. Francis Trezise 
Assistant Principal: Mr. Brett Parkes 

School Council President: Mrs. Fiona Martin 

Senior School Swimming Sports 
Monday, 12th February 12.00pm ς 3.00pm 

Bendigo East Swimming Pool 
 

Welcome Picnic 
Tuesday, 13th February 5.00pm -7.00pm 

 

Curriculum Days 
Thursday, 15th ς Friday, 16th February 

       Students do not attend school 

Our Values 
RESPECT ς Valuing self, all others, property and the environment 
FRIENDLINESS ς Interacting with all others in an open and welcoming manner 
PERSONAL ACHIEVEMENT ς Striving to be the best we can 
TEAM SPIRIT ς Working together so we can learn from each other and all do our best 
FAIRNESS ς Being fair in everything we do 
RESPONSIBILITY ς Being relied upon to be honest, and do the right thing for yourself and the community 
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Diary Dates  

 2018  

February    

Friday, 9th 3.15pm Orders for pizzas close 

Monday, 12th 12.00pm ï 3.00pm Senior School Swimming Sports  (Grades 3 ï 6) 

Tuesday, 13th 5.00pm ï 7.00pm Welcome Picnic 

Wednesday, 14th  Prep Students not required at school 

Thursday, 15th  ï 

Friday, 16th 

 Curriculum Days ï Students do not attend school 

Monday, 19th  

6.30pm ï 7.00pm 

7.00pm ï 7.30pm 

7.30pm ï 9.00pm 

Spring Gully Letôs Get Moving Program 

Grounds/Landscape & Building Sub-Committee Meeting 

Accountability & Management Meeting 

School Council Meeting 

Tuesday, 20th  Spring Gully Letôs Get Moving Program 

Wednesday, 21st  

 

5.30pm ï 6.00pm 

Prep Students not required at school 

Spring Gully Letôs Get Moving Program 

Grade 6 Urban Camp Parent Information session 

Thursday, 22nd  Spring Gully Letôs Get Moving Program 

Parent Club Meeting 

Friday, 23rd 2.00pm Spring Gully Letôs Get Moving Program ï Whole School Performance 

Wednesday, 28th  Prep Students not required at school 

Census Day 

March    

Monday, 5th ï 

Wednesday, 7th 

 Grade 6 Urban Camp 

Monday, 5th 6.00pm ï 7.00pm Education & Development Sub-Committee Meeting 

Monday, 12th  Labour Day Holiday 

Wednesday, 14th  School Photos 

Monday, 19th 6.30pm ï 7.00pm 

7.00pm ï 7.30pm 

7.30pm ï 9.00pm 

Grounds/Landscape & Building Sub-Committee Meeting 

Accountability & Management Meeting 

School Council Meeting 

Thursday, 22nd 3.30pm ï 7.00pm School Fair 

Thursday, 29th 2.15pm 

2.30pm 

Assembly 

End of Term 1 

Every Week ï 

Tuesday and Thursday 7.45am sharp- 8.15am - Grades 3-6 Early Morning Swimming 
 (First 4 weeks of Term 1) 

Wednesday (Commencing 28th February) 3.30pm - 4.30pm ς German Club (Prep-2) 
Friday 9am ï Fresh Fruit Friday.  

  
From the Principal 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 
Keeping in touch  
Throughout the year there will be times when you need to contact your childôs teacher, Mr Parkes or myself. We 

encourage open discussions at all times and would suggest that any matter, major or minor, is best dealt with sooner 

rather than later. If there is something you are concerned about, unsure of or puzzled by regarding your child we 

would encourage you to make an appointment with your childôs teacher. While it may be convenient to catch a 

teacher before or after the school day this is certainly not the most appropriate time to have an in-depth discussion 

about your child. So how do you do this? Drop a note or email to the school, which will be forwarded to the class 

teacher asking them to contact you; alternatively, you can email the classroom teacher directly or via Compass. 
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Capital Works Update 
The tenders received for our capital works project have been considered and are now with the Department of 

Education and Training so that they can award a contract.  We expect the company that is awarded the contract to 

be onsite within the next month.  Iôll continue to provide information as it becomes available. 

  

Early Newsletter Next Week 
The newsletter will be circulated on Wednesday next week due to the Curriculum Days on Thursday and Friday. 

 
Francis Trezise  
Principal  

 
From the Assistant Principal 

There is no safe number of days for missing school. Every day counts. 

 
Week 1 of Term 1 (4 days) 

94% total  school wide attendance 
97% school wide attendance (not including absences relating to illness or medical) 

There were 16 late arrivals in Week 1. 

  

Cyber Topic of the Week: How Much Screen Time is OK for my Kid(s)? 
Setting screen-time limits -- and helping kids moderate their own habits -- are all about finding the right balance for 

your family's needs and lifestyle.  

Kids are spending more time with screen media -- and at younger ages -- than ever before. But there really is no 

magic number that's "just right." What's more important is the quality of kids' media and how it fits into their -- and 

your family's -- lifestyle. Pay attention to how your kids act during and after watching TV, playing video games, or 

hanging out online. If they're using high-quality, age-appropriate media; their behavior is positive; and their screen-

time activities are balanced with plenty of healthy screen-free ones, there's no need to worry. 

If you're concerned about heavy media use, consider creating a schedule that works for your family. This can 

include weekly screen-time limits, limits on the kinds of screens they can use and guidelines on the types of 

activities they can do or programs they can watch. Make sure to get your kids' input as well so the plan teaches 

media literacy and self-regulation and use this as an opportunity to discover what they like watching, introduce new 

shows and apps for them to try, or schedule a family movie night. 

- Common Sense Media 

  

Technology in the Home 
In the newsletter each week there will be information for families about technology in the home and ócybersafetyô 

for children. We are living in an age where technology is a huge part of all of our lives ï this applies to our kids 

too! 

Itôs important that parents are as informed as possible so that they can have conversations with their children and 

support them as they engage online. The newsletter articles will come from a variety of reputable sources and 

organisations. 

  

Letôs Get Moving Performance ï POSTPONED 
Due to the heat, we decided to reschedule the Letôs Get Moving program to Week 4 (19th to 23rd February). This 

means that the community performance will now be held on Friday 23rd February at 2pm on the basketball court. 

We have our fingers crossed for a more suitable week weather-wise.  

  

Netbooks ï Grade 3 Students and New 3-6 Students  
Distribution of netbooks will begin tomorrow for all students in Grade 3 and for those students in Grade 3,4,5 or 6 

who are new to SGPS this year. Netbooks will not be allocated without a returned lease document and ICT 

Acceptable User document. Netbooks will not be permitted to go home until payment has been finalised. Please 

speak to Judy in the office about setting up a payment plan if this is required. 
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Asthma, Allergy & Anaphylaxis Plans 
If your child requires a management/care plan for asthma, allergy or anaphylaxis please return these to school as 

soon as possible. Department of Education guidelines stipulate that these plans be renewed every 12 months, even 

if the details have not changed. All plans must have the signature of a medical practitioner.  

  

Catholic Care Sandhurst (CCF) ï Family and Relationship Services 
Please find attached a flyer from CCF with a list of upcoming events and workshops available to families.  

  

Compass Parent Portal ï Have You Signed Up Yet?  
What can parents do in Compass?  

-       view attendance information and provide notifications relating to your childôs attendance & absences  

-       electronically approve and pay for excursions  

-       access the community newsfeed 

-       access the community calendar 

-       access your childôs Semester Reports for 2017 and into the future 

-       download the Compass app 

-       view Learning Tasks (later in 2018) 

-       update your family details 

-       book parent/teacher interviews in Term 1 & 3 

Enquire at the office for your login letter.  

 
Brett Parkes 
Assistant Principal 

parkes.brett.b@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Specialist Staff Information 

 

PE / Sport News 
Early Morning Swimming  

Early morning swimming will ONLY be on Wednesday next week due to curriculum day. See repeat notice for 

details. 

 

Senior School Swimming Sports 

A reminder that the Senior School Swimming Sports is on Monday, 12th of February. The Sports will be held at 

Bendigo East Swimming pool from approximately 12pm to 3pm. A bus has been organised to transport the 

students. They will participate in their age group in a number of timed or untimed swimming races, varying in 

lengths (depending on the childôs competency level).  

 

Fun and participation will be the main focus of the day and students do not need to be confident swimmers, nor 

display correct stroke technique to take part. They will be able to choose the races that they would like to go in. 

Novelty games in the small shallow pool will be organised for less confident swimmers to allow for maximum 

student participation.  

House points will be awarded for each event your child participates in, including novelty games. Winning students 

of the timed, full length (50m) races may then be selected to represent the school at the upcoming Division Schools 

Carnival (depending on their time and correct stroke technique). Students will also have a ófree swimô if time 

permits. 

 

An information sheet has been sent home and should have now been returned. Please return tomorrow if you have 

not already done so. 

 

Thank you to the parents who have offered to help.  At this stage we will have enough staff to run the sports 

therefore your assistance is not required.  We welcome you to attend and enjoy the event. 

 

Michael Smith ï PE Co-ordinator  
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German News 

After School German Club 

COME AND TRY GERMAN CLUB ON WEDNESDAYS AFTER 
SCHOOL - Starting on Wednesday, February 28th 

German club is for students and parents who would like to participate in some fun activities whilst learning a bit of 

German language and culture. There is generally no cost. 

It is for junior students (Prep to Grade 2) and consists of games, songs, stories, and cultural activities. Students must 

attend with an adult. Other siblings (younger or older) and grandparents are welcome.  

German Club is held in the German classroom in the library after school on Wednesdays from 3.30-4.30pm. The 

teachers are Felicity Woodward and Rohan Daenke. 

  
Felicity Woodward 

Languages Teacher 

 

General 

 
Active Travel News 
What a great start to the year! Iôm seeing more families than ever out walking, scooting and riding to school. The 

mornings have been beautiful this week ï the best time to be out! As the weather heats up, the afternoons are a bit 

more of a challenge. Why not use the mornings to get out, and rest up in the afternoons ï or follow the tips below to 

stay comfortable and safe. 

 

 

Bike Bendigo Community Ride ï Sunday, 11th February 10ï11am 
Bike Bendigoôs monthly ride is perfect for families ï itôs a smooth ride away from traffic for riders of all abilities 

(ride at your own pace). Sundayôs weather is looking perfect for bike riding (29 degrees) ï make the most of it! 

Meet at the Rosalind Park Piazza, Pall Mall, Bendigo. Ride departs at 10am. 

https://www.facebook.com/events/345975622533487/  

 
 

Nicola Dunnicliff -Wells    (Active Travel Co-ordinator ) 

Tips for active travel in hot weather:  

¶ Stay hydrated: carry a water bottle and keep sipping during the day (fill up 

again for the journey home)  
¶ Leave early so you can take it more slowly in hot weather  
¶ Slop on some sunscreen and a hat for the journey home  
¶ Walk or ride on shady paths where possible. 
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Parent Club News 
Next Meeting ï 9am Thursday 22nd February in the Staffroom  

Our first meeting of the year is your opportunity to come along and find out more about our events this year and 

how you can help run them. We cannot do this without your help and support and this will impact the events and 

activities that will be organised for 2018. It's not all hard work, itôs also a LOT of fun and an easy way to be 

involved at school. Everyone is welcome and we look forward to seeing more active members on the committee. 

Our Welcome Picnic is this Tuesday 13th February from 5pm-7pm. Parents Club is offering the opportunity to 

pre-purchase pizza(s) that will be delivered to the school at approx. 5.30pm. Orders are due back with payment by 

Friday 9th February at 3.15pm (tomorrow). Itôs a great way to kick off the school, catching up with everyone and 

getting to know the new families. We hope to see everyone there! 

Fresh Fruit Friday  is back! We are looking for a few more helpers to put their name down on the roster for Term 

1. This weekôs roster is as follows: Erin Broad, Kirsten Burns, Kirri Luxford and Leanne Tuckerman. A reminder 

that the following week, Thursday and Friday are Curriculum Days and therefore no helpers are required. 

Stay in touch with Parents Club activities through the newsletter, the school app and via facebook: 

www.facebook.com/SpringGullyParentsClub 

Parking Safely around Schools 

Parking and Animal Services from the City of Greater Bendigo have contacted our school and requested that the 

following information be conveyed to our school community. 

 

The illegal parking of vehicles adjacent to our school poses a safety concern to children, pedestrians and other road 

users. Parents are reminded that it is essential to comply with parking restrictions when dropping off and collecting 

children from school. 

 

Motorists must not stop in no stopping areas, even briefly, with or without the motor running. They must not stop 

next to a continuous yellow edge line, on residentôs nature strips, too close to school crossings, park over driveways 

or double park. A number of schools have short term time restricted areas, such as 2 minute pick up drop off. These 

parking areas are in place to allow for ease of access close to schools and these restrictions must be adhered to. 

Drivers should also be aware that they cannot perform a U-turn over an unbroken or continuous dividing line. 

 

With regard to childrenôs crossings, the law requires that a driver approaching a childrenôs crossing must drive at a 

speed at which the driver can, if necessary stop safely before the crossing. Please slow down and take extra care 

when driving in school zones. 

 

City of Greater Bendigo Parking Officers and Bendigo Police do conduct random patrols throughout the school 

year at various locations to ensure that motorists are adhering to the Road Rules.  

 
Return Slips 
Sick Bay Laundry Roster 

I am willing to be added to the Sick Bay Laundry roster for 2018. 

 

Name: __________________________________ 

 

Signature: _______________________________    
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Childrenôs Photos for the Media or Web Page 

No Consent for 2018 
 

This form needs to be returned only if you want your childôs image restricted.  

 

Parent Name: ____________________ 

 

Name of child/children  Grade 

1: _________________   _____ 

 

2: _________________  _____ 

 

3: _________________  _____ 

 

4: _________________  _____ 

 

I do not want my childôs image to be included in the following media (tick as appropriate); 

 

¶ School Newsletter 

 

¶ School Web Site  

 

¶ Local Publications eg. Bendigo Advertiser, WIN TV. 

 

Signature: __________________________ 
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Repeat Notices 

From the Principal 
Newsletter Electronically 

Parents are asked to ensure that they receive the newsletter each Thursday as it is an important form of 

communication between school and parents. An electronic version is available on the school web site and the 

Compass Parent Portal. 

 

School Times 

A reminder that school times are: 

8.40am   First bell  

8.45am   Lessons commence 

11.00am ï 11.30am Recess 

1.00pm ï 2.00 pm    Lunch  

3.15pm     Dismissal 

 

Childrenôs Photos for the Media or Web Page 

On occasions, we have journalists attend the school who wish to photograph children for articles; we publish photos 

in the newsletter or on our web page. We are currently seeking information on students whose photographs are 

NOT to be published. If you do not wish your childôs photograph to be included, please complete the slip and 

return to school as soon as possible, alternatively reply via email at your earliest convenience. It is assumed that if 

you do not complete this form then we have permission to óresponsiblyô use your childôs photograph.  

 

Help Wanted ï Sick Bay Linen Laundering 

We would like to have a roster of parent volunteers who will take responsibility for laundering the linen from the 

sick bay. This will involve collecting the linen from the sick bay on Friday afternoon, laundering it over the 

weekend and then remaking the sick bay bed on Monday morning. With enough volunteers this will require you 

being prepared to launder the linen perhaps once per term. If you are able to assist, please fill in the slip on todayôs 

newsletter and return it to the office. Last year we had many volunteers enabling each volunteer parent to be on two 

or three times for the year. It would be great if we had a similar response in 2017. 

 

Late Arrivals  and Punctuality 

If your child does arrive late we ask that you come via the office and sign a late note. This is necessary as class rolls 

are marked by 8.50am and if your child is not in class at this time they will be marked as absent. By signing the late 

note we are able to adjust our records so your child is then marked as late rather than absent. Punctuality is very 

important.  Please assist your child by having them to school on time. 

 

Money Sent To School 

All money sent to school should be in a sealed envelope with childôs name, grade, teacherôs name, name of activity 

being paid for and the amount enclosed, written on the front of the envelope.  Correct money would be appreciated. 

These envelopes are to go to the childôs class teacher by 8.45am each morning. 

 

Sunsmart Hats 

All children at Spring Gully Primary School are required to wear a Sunsmart hat during recess, lunch, P.E, Sport 

and any other outdoor activity.  

The Cancer Council Sun Smart recommendation is that hats be worn from the 2nd of September until late April.   

 

The only acceptable hats at Spring Gully Primary School are plain green or black Sunsmart hats, consistent with 

our Sunsmart Policy.   

 

When choosing your hat, remember:  

     Åa hat should shade your face, head, ears and neck 

     Åa broad brimmed hat should have a brim of at 

least 7.5 cm 

     Åa bucket hat should have a deep crown, angled  

brim of at least 6 cm and sit low on the head 
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To best support our Sun Smart policy, please clearly and permanently label your childôs name on the inside of the 

hat. Tracing ownership in a school of this size can be an impossible task if articles are not named. An identifying 

sign is not sufficient to enable us to trace owners. 

Children who do not have an appropriate hat will only be permitted to play in allocated shaded areas.  

You can obtain more information on the following website sunsmart.com.au where you can check the SunSmart 

UV Alert for daily sun protection times and find a free SunSmart app and website widget. 

 

From the Assistant Principal 
Parent Club ï Seeking Volunteers in 2018  
Parent Club would love to involve more parents in 2018 to help plan and run the various events for our school 

throughout the year. They are seeking a commitment from parents to help out with one (or more) events this year, 

outlined in a letter to our community which was handed out on Interview Day.  If you are able to commit to 

assisting with the planning and running of one of the Parent Club events, please fill out the slip available from the 

office and we will ensure it is passed on to Parent Club.   

  

Social Worker & Barb Miller  
Kim Collins, social worker and play therapist, will continue to work in our school each Thursday. 

To access this service free through Medicare, a current Mental Health Plan is required. 

Kim may have some time available for new clients. Please contact Kim on 0431047322 or if you have any 

questions about what the service involves please see Francis or myself. 

Barb Miller is our School Chaplain who provides invaluable support to a number of families at our school. Barb 

works on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday each week. Please contact Barb through the school office or myself.  

  

Head Lice 
All schools have issues with head lice from time to time. Anyone can get head lice. People get head lice from direct 

hair to hair contact with another person who has head lice. 

Please find attached to this newsletter a flyer from Victoria Health about the treatment and control of head lice. This 

information includes finding head lice, treating head lice, the life cycle of head lice, regulations and prevention. I 

encourage all parents to read this information, and to regularly check your childôs head. 

  

ICT User Agreement 
Parents will have received the ICT User Agreement on Interview Day. We ask that all families discuss and sign the 

User Agreement with their child. This is an important document that outlines the responsibility that each child is 

taking when using technology. Teachers will focus firmly on protocols, internet safety and ethical use of the 

internet in class at the beginning of the school year, as well as periodically throughout the year.  

 
Summer Literacy Challenge 

                             
  

It has been fantastic to hear that so many students attempted the Summer Literacy Challenge during the holiday 

period. 

 

Please hand in your completed challenge page to the office. A winner will be drawn at assembly on Monday the 

12th February. 

  

Amy Arthur  
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Administration News 
Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) 
Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster parents are eligible to apply. $125 per 

year is paid for eligible primary school students. Payments are made directly to the school and are tied to the 

student. 

Parents or legal guardians are required to submit a new CSEF application form each year. 
Eligibility  

 

To be eligible for the fund, a parent or legal guardian of a student attending a registered Government or non-

government Victorian primary or secondary school must: 
on the first day of Term One, or; 
on the first day of Term Two; 

a) Be an eligible beneficiary within the meaning of the State Concessions Act 2004, that is, be the holder 

of a Veterans Affairs Gold Card or be an eligible Centrelink Health Care Card (HCC) or Pensioner 

Concession Card (PCC) holder, OR 

 

b) Be a temporary foster parent, and 

 

c) Submit an application to the school by the due date. 

 
Parents who receive a Carer Allowance on behalf of a child, or any other benefit or allowance not income tested by 

Centrelink, are not eligible for the CSEF unless they also comply with one of (a) or (b) above. 
Application forms should be completed and lodged at school by 28th February 2018, as payments are made 

from March.  
Application forms are available for download or printed copies are available at school. 
Thank you to those parents that completed their application form on Booklist Collection Day. 
 

 

Specialist Staff Information 

 

PE / Sport News 
Early Morning Swimming  

During the first 4 weeks of the school year, Spring Gully Primary School will conduct an optional Early Morning 

Swimming Program for students from Grades Three to Six. Students will participate every Tuesday and Thursday 

morning (unless advised otherwise) from 7:45am to 8:15am at the East Bendigo Swimming Pool, commencing 

today Tuesday, 6th February. The cost of the program will be $3.20 per day for children without a season ticket. 

Children with a season ticket will be free of charge. 

Parents are responsible for transporting their children to and from this activity. 

 

The focus of the program will be to improve fitness, stroke development and general participation in swimming. 

This is particularly beneficial for those preparing for our swimming sports and for those wishing to be selected to 

represent SGPS at the Bendigo Schoolôs Swimming Carnival. Children will participate in lap swimming and 

parents are encouraged to join in. If your child is not a confident swimmer and cannot swim across the pool with 

ease, parental supervision is compulsory.  
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Community News 

 

 

 

Hockey Central Vic (HCV) 
 

HCV believe that Hookin2Hockey will introduce new players to a game that provides fun, friendship, and a 
lifelong love of an iconic Olympic sport, in a club/association based environment. 

Our five-week program will teach participants the basic skills giving them the opportunity to not only fall in 

love with our game, but providing them with a dream that one day they can represent Australia, whose teams 
are among the worldôs best, at the highest level, the Olympic Games 

Starting: Sat 17th Feb at 9am 
Locations: 14 Ashley Street, Ironbark  

Time: 9am - 10am 
Cost $85 (payable online - no cash accepted) 

Registration: https://membership.sportstg.c om/regoform.cgi?formID=61750&programID=40261  
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